
Attendance: Acosta, Ariza-Zoeller, Barakat, Bhagwanji, Bloom, Bogotch, Bousalis, Brewer, S. 
Brown, V. Brown, Bryan, Canfield, Carey, Catto, Danilowicz, Darling, DeDonno, Dernikos,  Diaz, 
Dukes, Emelianchik-Key,  Finnegan, Floyd, Frain, Gill, Goldstein, Hardman, Harris,  Imgrund, 
Kearney, Klein, Kumar, Krzemienski, Laliberte, Leit, Maslin-Ostrowski, Mays, B. Miller, K. Miller, 
Lieberman, Marinaccio, Mountford, Musgrove, Nguyen, Nichols, Nightengale-Lee, Peluso, 
Persin, Porcaro, Powers, Ramasamy, Ramirez, Reyes-Guerra, Salinas, Sanchez, Schoorman, 
Scott,  Sembiante, Shepherd, Shockley, Silverman, Susanne(?) Steele, Torres, Vasquez, Vaughan, 
Williams, Zainuddin 
Welcome 
Happy New Year! 
Dr. Mountford welcomed all in attendance.  

Announcements: 

Dr. Goldstein made a tribute about Dr. Smiley. Dr. Dukes made a tribute to Dr. Brady.  Details 
regarding the service were provided. 

Old Business: Approval of Sept/October FA Meeting Minutes 

Motion to approve the Sept. minutes was made by Dr. Schoorman. Second by Dr. Bryan. All 
were in favor. September minutes were approved. Dr. Frain made a motion to approve the 
October minutes. Finnegan second. All in favor---. No opposed.  

Guest Speakers 

Dr. Danilowicz came to discuss the process regarding the Dean’s 360 review process. The 
provost ensured that the process is anonymous and that it is a formative assessment process. 
The provost will meet with the COE faculty again to report out on the results of the 360 after 
the process has been completed.  

Dr. Brewer shared information regarding CAEP. The PowerPoint will be shared with all the 
faculty members. There were no stipulations meeting CAEP standards. The CAEP team 
successful addressed the Areas for Improvement (AFIs) from the Spring 2015 CAEP review. Dr. 
Brewer will send out the formative feedback report as well to FA.  The AARP report showed 
that the Elementary Education program is number 1 in the state. Secondary Ed is number 2, and 
Graduate Reading is at #8, and Secondary mathematics is #3 in the state this year. A question 
regarding stakeholder feedback was asked.  

The Diversity Statement procedures regarding the statement were reviewed. Faculty were 
given a link to vote on the Diversity statement. The statement was presented and it was stated 
that the statement will be reviewed annually. The statement will be voted on and results will be 
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tabulated by noon. The Diversity committee will be giving this statement to the Dean. The reps 
from the Diversity committee will give feedback about what should be done with the 
statement. The FA will vote on whether it is approved and then the diversity committee will 
decide what to do with this.  There was a question about what will happen if the statement is 
voted upon. Dr. Schoorman replied to the diversity committee would like to move forward and 
not necessarily revise. The survey is anonymous and will be shut down by noon today. 
 
COE Diversity Report, Dr. Charles Dukes     
 
Dr. Dukes reviewed the results of the College of Education Diversity report. This survey was 
conducted specifically for the COE students on diversity. The participation rate was 12% and the 
executive summary was shared with all faculty. The highlights were reviewed that some 
students are bothered by some interactions that are happening within classes. Comments 
regarding diversity of faculty and lack of LGBTQ focus. The diversity committee members will 
discuss next steps and will bring back discussion to the larger FA. It was suggested that the 
results be shared with the students. The process is important for the students will be aware of 
it. It was brought forth to ensure that legality is followed if there are any incidents reported.  
 
University Faculty Senate Report, Dr. Paul Peluso    
Research Committee, Dr.  Paul Peluso     
 
Dr. Peluso reported back regarding what will be discussed at the UFS Jan 31 meeting---
President will be speaking at Faculty Senate. The state of the university will be discussed.  There 
will be a presentation on sabbaticals. An update will be shared from Dr. Diane Sherman, from 
the University P/T committee and will share the changes to the P/T documents. Course cap 
updates will be shared.  
Research committee is meeting next week---The COE Scholar of the year and Researcher of the 
year are due this Monday (1/24) at 5pm. The committee is working on a checklist for 
dissertations for quant., qual., and mixed methods. The APA reporting standards (JARS) will be 
reviewed as a way to support students for dissertations. The exploration of alternative 
dissertation formats at university level is a discussion that is continuing. 
 
COE SPC committee, Dr. Melanie Acosta     
 
Dr. Acosta shared reported back on the community needs assessment and a particular 
framework and approach was decided upon. The other working group, which is focused on 
maximizing social media presence will be developed. The COCE working group is the other 
group. A standing meeting will be created and sent out to the entire college.  
 
FA Elections & Dept Reps—We encourage all eligible faculty to run for the FA Executive 
Committee (VP, Secretary, Archivist). A representative from each department needs to be 
selected by mid-April.  
 
COVID  masking and policy syllabus, Dean Silverman—Discussion about what action to take 
when students do not mask as we cannot require students to mask. Dr. Ramasamy was 
appointed to interim chair of Dept. of ESE. Dr. Salinas was named an Emerging scholar for 
Diverse Issues in Education.  
 
The Dean discussed that faculty searches are moving forward. He also noted that SPOTS are not 
to be used for any evaluative purposes from the Fall semester. However, it may be possible to 
get the comments that some faculty did receive from IEA.  The Dean reported on the COE 
budget as well as College self-funded raises. Overall, COE enrollment is slightly down. The Dean 
provided an update on Dept. Advisory Boards---the BOG wants more industry advisory boards. 



There were discussions regarding lowering class sizes. The Dean encouraged those to attend Dr. 
Brady’s memorial. 
Motion to adjourn by Dr. Canfield, second by Dr. Scott.  
 
Meeting ended at 12:02pm.  


